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 REGULAR SESSION 

A. Call to Order and Announcement of a Quorum - Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor. 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, called the Regular Session of the City Council of the City 

of Bellaire, Texas, to order at 6:02 p.m. on Monday, February 1, 2016.  The Regular 

Session was held in the Civic Center, First Floor of City Hall, 7008 South Rice Avenue, 

Bellaire, Texas 77401, and consisted of three (3) meetings:  (1) Town Hall Meeting on 

the Municipal Facilities Project; (2) Annual State of the City Meeting; and (3) Regular 

Meeting. 

 

Mayor Friedberg announced that a quorum of the members of City Council was present 

as delineated in the table below. 

 

Name Title Status 

Andrew S. Friedberg Mayor Present 

Roman F. Reed Mayor Pro Tem Present 

Trisha S. Pollard Council Member Present 

Gus E. Pappas Council Member Absent (Arrived at 6:41 

PM) 

Pat B. McLaughlan Council Member Absent 

Michael Fife Council Member Present 

David R. Montague Council Member Present 

 

Other officials that were present included Paul A. Hofmann, City Manager; Alan P. 

Petrov, City Attorney; and Tracy L. Dutton, City Clerk.  

B. Inspirational Reading and/or Invocation - David R. Montague, Council 

Member. 

David R. Montague, Council Member, provided the inspirational reading for the 

evening. 

C. Pledges of Allegiance - David R. Montague, Council Member. 

David R. Montague, Council Member, led the members of City Council and audience 

in the U.S. Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the Texas Flag. 

I. TOWN HALL MEETING (MUNICIPAL FACILITIES PROJECT) 

A. Introduction - Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor. 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, welcomed citizens and interested persons to the Town 



Minutes Mayor and Council February 1, 2016 

City of Bellaire Texas Generated: 7/7/2017 2:38 PM Page 2   

Hall Meeting.  He advised that the meeting this evening and future town hall meetings 

represented City Council's effort to more often and proactively reach out to citizens and 

stakeholders for input on the big decisions. 

 

Mayor Friedberg advised further that on September 15, 2015, City Council adopted a 

new site plan for the Municipal Facilities as recommended by the Ad Hoc Municipal 

Facilities Committee and in response to public input.  Then, on November 2, 2015, City 

Council retained Horizon+Christensen as its construction manager to work with the 

City's architect, PGAL. 

 

The design was refined and cost estimates compiled for citizens to consider this evening.  

Mayor Friedberg indicated that representatives from PGAL and Horizon+Christensen 

would present the refined preliminary design plans and cost estimates following a 

summary of the Town Hall Meeting procedures by Paul A. Hofmann, City Manager. 

B. Summary of Procedure - Paul A. Hofmann, City Manager. 

Paul A. Hofmann, City Manager, summarized the Town Hall Meeting procedures for 

the evening.  It was noted that the Rules of Procedure recently adopted by the City 

Council provided for a fifteen (15) minute presentation.  However, in light of the amount 

of information that PGAL and Horizon+Christensen needed to present this evening, City 

Manager Hofmann asked for City Council consideration to allow for a twenty (20) minute 

presentation. 

C. Presentation: 

Presentation of preliminary design plans and cost estimates for the City of Bellaire 

Municipal Facilities Project by Jeff Gerber, AIA, LEED AP, Chief Executive Officer of Pierce 

Goodwin Alexander and Linville (PGAL), and Mark Christensen, Construction Manager, 

Horizon+Christensen. 

 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, asked members of City Council if there was any 

objection to the twenty (20) minute timeline requested by Paul A. Hofmann, City 

Manager.  After noting no objection, Mayor Friedberg turned the floor over to Jeff 

Gerber, AIA, LEED AP, Chief Executive Officer of PGAL, and Mark Christensen, 

Construction Manager, Horizon+Christensen. 

 

Jeff Gerber, AIA, LEED AP, Chief Executive Officer of PGAL, provided an overview 

of work that had been done by his firm to date on the City's proposed municipal 

facilities.  His presentation included site plans, interior blocking plans, various building 

elevations, and three design/construction schedule scenarios. 

 

Mark Christensen, Horizon+Christensen, provided an overview of his company’s role 

to date as the City’s construction manager.  His presentation included a matrix from a 

cost and schedule prospective for the three design/construction scenarios provided by 

Mr. Gerber. 

D. Public Comment. 

Richard Franke: 

 

Mr. Franke expressed concerns related to longevity, durability, and maintenance of the 

proposed facilities and encouraged Council to place an item on a bond election for the 

acquisition of additional land for the facilities. 
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Keith Bowers: 

 

Mr. Bowers suggested that Council consider constructing the proposed municipal 

facilities in two phases and encouraged Council to start the first project with available 

funding.  He indicated that he was not in favor of replacing the City Hall/Civic Center, 

but was in favor of spending $1 million to get the building in Class A condition. 

 

Susan Downs: 

 

Ms. Downs expressed concerns related to the proposed site for the Police/Municipal 

Court building and the amount of glass shown on several elevations of the building.  She 

urged Council to consider similar materials and style as the Fire Station. 

 

Lynn McBee: 

 

Ms. McBee expressed disappointment that there were no paper handouts of the 

presentation materials for residents to review.  She urged Council to consider a 

November 2016 election, if needed, and noted her disagreement with suggestions to 

copy the Fire Station.  She also recommended using space under the proposed buildings 

for parking. 

 

John Monday: 

 

Mr. Monday complimented Mr. Gerber and indicated his preference for the second 

scenario (construction in two phases) as he believed it was more acceptable and 

tolerable for the residents.  He also encouraged engaging the residents and boards in 

the process.  

E. Adjourn. 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, announced that the Town Hall Meeting was adjourned 

on Monday, February 1, 2016, at 6:41 p.m. 

II. ANNUAL STATE OF THE CITY MEETING 

A. Call to Order and Announcement of a Quorum - Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor. 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, called the Annual State of the City Meeting of the City 

Council of the City of Bellaire, Texas, to order at 6:41 p.m. on Monday, February 1, 

2016.  The Annual State of the City Meeting was held in the Civic Center, First Floor of 

City Hall, 7008 South Rice Avenue, Bellaire, Texas 77401 

 

Mayor Friedberg announced that a quorum of the members of City Council was present 

as delineated in the table below. 

 

Name Title Status 

Andrew S. Friedberg Mayor Present 

Roman F. Reed Mayor Pro Tem Present 

Trisha S. Pollard Council Member Present 

Gus E. Pappas Council Member Present 

Pat B. McLaughlan Council Member Absent 

Michael Fife Council Member Present 

David R. Montague Council Member Present 
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Other officials that were present included Paul A. Hofmann, City Manager; Alan P. 

Petrov, City Attorney; and Tracy L. Dutton, City Clerk.  

B. Annual Board and Commission Reports: 

1. Boards and Commissions Governed by State Law 

a. Annual report of the Board of Adjustment of the City of Bellaire, Texas, 

presented by Tom Ligh, Board Chair. 

Tom Ligh, Chair, presented the 2015 Annual Report for the Board of 

Adjustment (the "Board").  The report included an overview of the meetings 

held by the Board and a brief description of variances and special exceptions 

considered during the year. 

b. Annual report of the Building and Standards Commission of the City of 

Bellaire, Texas, presented by Laura Thurmond, Commission Chair. 

Laura Thurmond, Chair, presented the 2015 Annual Report of the Building 

and Standards Commission (the "Commission").  The report included an 

overview of the meetings held by the Commission and a brief description of 

administrative actions reviewed and code amendment recommendations 

considered during the year. 

c. Annual report of the Planning and Zoning Commission of the City of Bellaire, 

Texas, presented by Winfred Frazier, Commission Chair. 

Winfred Frazier, Chair, presented the 2015 Annual Report for the Planning 

and Zoning Commission (the "Commission").  The report included an 

overview of the meetings held by the Commission and a brief description of 

land use regulation matters and code amendments considered during the 

year. 

2. Boards and Commissions Governed by City Charter, Ordinance or 

Resolution: 

a. Annual report of the Cultural Arts Board of the City of Bellaire, Texas, 

presented by Terry Leavitt-Chavez, Board Chair. 

Terry Leavitt-Chavez, Chair, presented the 2015 Annual Report for the 

Cultural Arts Board (the "Board").  The report included an overview of the 

meetings held by the Board and  a brief description of ongoing efforts by the 

Board to beautify Bellaire. 

b. Annual report of the Environmental and Sustainability Board of the City of 

Bellaire, Texas, presented by Jason Wintz, Board Chair. 

Jason Wintz, Chair, presented the 2015 Annual Report for the 

Environmental and Sustainability Board (the "Board").  The report included an 

overview of work performed by the Board during the year regarding recycling 

and other environmental concerns. 

c. Annual report of the L.I.F.E. Advisory Board of the City of Bellaire, Texas, 

presented by Jeri Garner, Board Chair. 

Jeri Garner, Chair, presented the 2015 Annual Report for the L.I.F.E. 

Advisory Board (the "Board").  The report included an overview of guidance 
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the Board had offered to staff with respect to programming, such as trips, 

games, and special activities for seniors. 

d. Annual report of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board of the City of 

Bellaire, Texas, presented by Neil Verma, Board Chair. 

Neil Verma, Chair, presented the 2015 Annual Report for the Parks and 

Recreation Advisory Board (the "Board").  The report included on overview of 

the work performed by the Board during the year and a brief description of 

recommendations made related to parks, trails, and recreational facilities, as 

well as the development of a Parks Master Plan. 

C. Annual State of the City Address: 

State of the City Address, presented by Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor. 

 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, presented the annual State of the City address.  The 

theme of his address, in reviewing the current state of the City, was how the City 

achieves and maintains that state.  Specifically, Mayor Friedberg provided an overview 

of how the Council works, how the City looks, how the City builds, how the City 

prioritizes safety, and how the City keeps moving forward.  Within each of those 

categories he highlighted goals, improvements, and accomplishments achieved during 

the year.  Mayor Friedberg emphasized that the state of the City is strong, that it is 

doing well across the board in the present and near-term and diligently planning for the 

long-term.  He concluded by urging residents to stay engaged and consider volunteering 

for City boards. 

D. Adjourn. 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, announced that the Annual State of the City Meeting of 

the City Council of the City of Bellaire, Texas, was adjourned at 7:46 p.m. on Monday, 

February 1, 2016. 

III. REGULAR MEETING 

A. Call to Order and Announcement of a Quorum - Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor. 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, called the Regular Meeting of the City Council of the City 

of Bellaire, Texas, to order at 7:47 p.m. on Monday, February 1, 2016.  The Regular 

Meeting was held in the Civic Center, First Floor of City Hall, 7008 South Rice Avenue, 

Bellaire, Texas 77401. 

 

Mayor Friedberg announced that a quorum of the members of City Council was present 

as delineated in the table below. 

 

Name Title Status 

Andrew S. Friedberg Mayor Present 

Roman F. Reed Mayor Pro Tem Present 

Trisha S. Pollard Council Member Present 

Gus E. Pappas Council Member Present 

Pat B. McLaughlan Council Member Absent 

Michael Fife Council Member Present 

David R. Montague Council Member Present 
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Other officials that were present included Paul A. Hofmann, City Manager; Alan P. 

Petrov, City Attorney; and Tracy L. Dutton, City Clerk.  

B. Personal/Audience Comments. 

Susan Downs: 

 

Ms. Downs updated City Council on pickelball activities underway at the Bellaire 

Recreation Center and urged Council to waive the $10 fee charged to nonresidents for 

the use of the facility.  

 

Jill Almaguer: 

 

Ms. Almaguer expressed concerns regarding the lack of crosswalks at Jessamine Field 

and the Police/Municipal Court building, as well as the impact that construction of the 

new municipal facilities might have on residents and city staff (i.e., too many projects at 

one time).  She encouraged Council to consider a signature building for the Municipal 

Court. 

 

Lynn McBee: 

 

Ms. McBee commented on the lack of printed material for residents to review on 

municipal facilities and urged Council to appoint a committee right away to continue 

working on the municipal facilities project. 

C. New Business: 

 Discussion regarding community input received on Municipal Facilities Project, 

and possible action to direct City Staff concerning ongoing project planning - 

Submitted by Michelle Jordan, Project Manager. 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, introduced the agenda item before Council.  He 

noted that the prior Council in October of 2015 left open the possibility of moving 

forward with a bond election on the next uniform election, which was May of this 

year.  In order to accomplish that, Council would have to call that election on 

February 15, 2016.  Due to a number of things that had to happen to prepare for 

that election, city staff needed to know whether Council was calling a May 

election or not.   

 

Mayor Friedberg opened the floor for discussion among members of Council.  

Following discussion, a motion was offered by Roman F. Reed, Mayor Pro Tem.  

 

Motion: 

 

To direct staff to prepare for a bond election in November of 2016. 

 

RESULT: UNANIMOUS [6 TO 0] 

MOVER: Roman F. Reed, Mayor Pro Tem 

SECONDER: Gus E. Pappas, Council Member 

AYES: Friedberg, Reed, Pollard, Pappas, Fife, Montague 

NAYS: None 

ABSENT: McLaughlan 
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D. Community Interest Items from the Mayor and City Council. 

Community interest items from the Mayor and City Council included expressions of 

thanks to all the presenters of board and commission reports and to city staff for their 

work on the open house held earlier in the evening; commendations to the Bellaire 

Police Department for their work on a winter community meeting and to the Mayor for 

his state of the city address; and reminders to attend the Daddy-Daughter Dance to be 

held in February and the next meeting of Council on February 15, 2016, beginning at 

6:00 p.m. 

E. Adjourn. 

Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor, announced that the Regular Meeting was adjourned at 

8:30 p.m. on Monday, February 1, 2016. 
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Bellaire Cultural Arts Board Annual Report | 2015  

 

 

Contents  

1. Board 

2. Report Updates 

3. Ongoing 2015 Project Initiatives 

4. Education 

5. Public Programs. 
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Reporting Updates 

Mini Mural Contract 2015  

The Board and City drafted mini mural contract utilized between City 
Of Bellaire and Up Art Studio.            . 

 

Ongoing 2015 Project 
Initiatives  
.  

Mini Mural Program  

Beautifying Bellaire: The Bellaire Pilot Utility Box Beautification 
Program began. Local muralist Anat Ronen of Up Art Studio painted 
a Mini Mural on the 6800 block of S. Rice Ave. in Paseo Park.  

 

Seasonal Banners  

Board worked with Cheryl Bright to design holiday seasonal banner 
along the Bellaire and Bissonet corridors. 

 

Artist Registry 

The Bellaire Cultural Arts Board invited interested Bellaire, Texas 
cultural and visual artists to submit qualifications for its new artist 
registry. The registry will be used as a resource for reviewing 
qualifications when selecting artists to be considered for future public 
art and entertainment projects. 
http://bellairetx.gov/forms.aspx?fid=158 
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Education 

 
Condit Elementary  

Board worked with Mrs. Drake first grade Class making abstract art 
from recycled shoeboxes for the Earth Art Contest. 
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Public Programs 
Evelyn’s Park 

Board worked with Evelyn’s Park Conservancy hosting painting a 
picket-fence temporary art installation at construction zone. 
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4th of July 

Spin art hosted by board during celebration. 

 

 

Holiday In The Park 

Board hosted scratch off ornaments craft project. 
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January 26, 2016 
  

Honorable Mayor and City Council  

7008 South Rice Avenue  

Bellaire, TX 77401  

  

Mayor and City Council:  
  

  Pursuant to Chapter 2, Administration, Article VII, Boards and Commissions, Division 1,  

Generally, Section 2-104 Annual or special reports to city council (“Section 2-104”), of the Code 

of Ordinances of the City of Bellaire, Texas, here is the Bellaire Environmental and 

Sustainability Board’s annual report for the period from January 1, 2015 through December 31, 

2015.  

  

  As required by said Ordinance:  
  

(1) Yes, this Board is serving the purpose for which it was created.  

(2) Yes, this Board is serving the current community needs.  

(3) The Board’s major accomplishments are detailed below  

(4) We are not aware of any other board, public or private, which would 

better serve the function of the Board.  

(5) Our recommendations follow our major accomplishments.  
  

MAJOR ACCOMPLISHMENTS AND YEAR IN REVIEW  

   

Solid Waste and Curbside Recycling 

  

  Recycling rates for the city of Bellaire continue to improve from year-to-year. Data 

provided by Public Works show that however one chooses to measure success, Bellaire is 

improving in this regard. The percentage of material recycled has improved from less than 16 

percent in 2010 to over 24 percent in 2015. The annual solid waste tonnage produced by Bellaire 

residents has declined more than 19 percent in that time period, while the recycling tonnage has 

increased more than 35 percent. Interestingly, the total tonnage (of both recycling and solid 

waste) has declined more than 10 percent since 2010. 
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 Rates for solid waste collection have not increased since 1994, making Bellaire’s solid waste 

pickup affordable, but also poses the question whether rates for solid waste should be increased 

to a reasonable rate that, among other things, will spur more recycling in Bellaire.  

  

Working with the Nature Discovery Center 

  

 The Board attended the Nature Discovery Center’s Spring Fling in 2015, where we sold 

recycling bins, had kids’ activities and continued to focus on educating our citizens on recycling 

issues. We also participated in the Fall Pumpkin patch, where children greatly enjoyed crushing 

cans. At all of these events we find residents greatly appreciate the opportunity to learn more 

about the city’s curbside recycling program as well as living more sustainably. We look forward 

to increasing our partnership with the Nature Discovery Center in the coming year. 
  

Fourth of July Parade – July 4, 2015  

  

 Representatives from the board marched in the parade with the Recycling truck, and native 

wildflower seeds were distributed.  
  

2015 Bellaire Recycles Fest 7  

  

 West University did not team up with Bellaire, so we went ahead with plans to host our 7
th

 

annual event on our own. Unfortunately Mother Nature did not agree with our timing, and we 

were forced to cancel the event due to the threat of severe weather. We were concerned with the 

safety of Public Works personnel and Board and other community volunteers, as well as with a 

0
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potential lack of turnout on the part of Bellaire residents which would have led to expenditures 

of money without getting value from those expenditures. 

 

With the board’s hard work, particularly that of Fest Chairperson Jane McNeel and Jonathan 

Palmer, we were able to put together a Recycling Event (only-no festival) with short notice. Our 

Recycles Event was held Saturday, December 5
th

 and was very successful. Over 300 cars drove 

through the line, picking up native wildflower seeds on their way to unloading paper for secure 

shredding, scrap metals, textiles, and e-waste. The numbers involved were impressive. 

American Textile Recycling Services left a collection bin for textiles which was filled to 

capacity. JD Metals collected over 2 tons of usable scrap metal. Compu-cycle collected almost 

8 tons of e-waste. Data Shredding Services collected over 20 tons of paper. 

 

Not only were the numbers impressive, but this year’s event flowed more smoothly than any 

prior event, thanks to our Board members, our community volunteers, and most importantly the 

assistance of Brant Gary and the Public Works employees. At the end of the day, we were 

forced to end the recycling even as more people tried to enter the line, showing the need that 

exists in Bellaire for more of these events. 
  

Evelyn’s Park  

  

 The Board continues to discuss environmental and recycling issues at the City’s newest park 

and how we might be able to participate and offer guidance in the development and operation of 

this park.  
  

Solid Waste Fees  

  

 We continue to discuss fees for solid waste collection, knowing that they have remained steady 

for over 20 years. We are committed to approaching this topic with new ideas to help 

incentivize greater consciousness of the decisions we make when we reach for the trash can or 

recycling bin. 
  

Newsletter  

  

 The Recycling Committee continues to compile a Newsletter three times a year for distribution 

to residents. Beginning in 2012, all issues are distributed electronically through the City’s News 

and Information Electronic distribution system. Printed copies available are available at the 

Library, City Hall and Public Works for those who do not have computer access. This year we 

also reinstituted delivery of the newsletter with the delivery of garbage bags. Our newsletter is 

one of the primary means for resident education on recycling and solid waste.    
  

Christmas Tree Recycling  

  

 The Save Our Beach Association is a non-profit organization (www.sobatx.org) founded to 

help protect our beaches along the Surfside Beach coastline. In past years we were able to 
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donate our trees, which were then able to be used as the basis for new sand dunes.  Although we 

have not been able to make use of that option the last two years, we continue to explore 

renewing that program. In the meantime, our Public Works Department collected the holiday 

trees with the regular brush and limb collection, where it is used in the normal course for day 

cover and ground as temporary road material. 

 

Community Gardens 

  

 The Board has begun to explore, with the assistance of the Parks Department, the possibility of 

creating a Community Garden in Bellaire. We feel this type of project would serve to beautify 

the city, and introduce the possibilities of home food production to our suburban households. 

 

Night Skies 

  

 The Board is concerned about nighttime street illumination. Along with concerns of efficiency 

and safety, we would like Centerpoint and the city to keep in mind issues of light pollution. We 

will continue to work to educate ourselves on this issue and investigate what other communities 

are doing.  

  

 Keep Bellaire Beautiful 

  

 The Keep Bellaire Beautiful initiative is a wonderful opportunity to improve quality of life in 

the City of Bellaire. The Board seeks to maintain communication with the organization and 

communicate on issues within our purview, such as the use of native plants.  
 

  

  

RECOMMENDATIONS  

  

  

 Though not required of the Ordinance requiring this report, our Board makes the following 

recommendations that we believe will be beneficial to the City and its residents.  They are:  

  

1. We feel that the success of the Recycles Event shows a strong need for more recycling 

opportunities in the City of Bellaire. To that end we are exploring opportunities to hold the 

event semi-annually, perhaps in partnership with other city events such as Family Safety Day or 

the Nature Discovery Center’s Spring Fling. 

 

2. We again urge City Council to continue to partner with us in assuring that recycling 

concerns are fully addressed in any final decisions with regard to the development of Evelyn’s 

Park.  
  

3. Though curbside recycling continues to improve, we need more of our residents to 

participate, and we welcome any help the City and its various departments and employees can 

give us in this regard.  
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4. As part of the discussion regarding solid waste fees and whether they need to be raised, 

we believe it is timely for the City and the Public Works Department to consider picking up 

recycling twice a week and solid waste once a week.  Our Board believes that this will increase 

recycling which would benefits the tipping fees received by the City from our recycling and 

concurrently reduces the fees the City spends in having them dispose of solid waste collection.  
  

5. The Board again believes the City, our Board, and our Public Works Department should 

undertake efforts to get our commercial business owners and their garbage/trash collectors to 

implement recycling collection efforts for the waste they produce.  
  

6. On the construction of new facilities, the Board would like for the City and its planners 

to implement energy efficient materials, lighting, etc. that would enable the building(s) to 

achieve the highest LEED rating available.  An additional option would be to install electric 

charging stations for not only our citizens, but also for any future electric vehicles the City 

might purchase.  
  

  

This report is submitted on behalf of the entire Environmental and Sustainability Board.  
  

  

  

Jason Wintz 

Chair 
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State of the City Report 
February 1, 2016 

LIFE Advisory Board 
 
The City of Bellaire Parks, Recreation and Facilities Department provides the Bellaire LIFE (BLIFE) 

program for active adults ages 50 and up. BLIFE represents Living, Information, Fun, and Enrichment.  

The programming is designed to keep participants engaged in life through continued learning 

opportunities, new relationships and new experiences. The programming provides the residents of 

Bellaire and surrounding communities with a leisure lifestyle through socialization, games, day trips, 

special activities and events.  

 

I am Jeri Garner and I am the Chair of the LIFE advisory board, and have lived in Bellaire for 44 years. I 

retired from Chevron off of Fournace Pl. and served on the board for the past five and half years.  The 

board is comprised of Pat Westwood, Roberta Murray, and Barbara Davis. The LIFE advisory board’s 

role is to meet monthly to provide guidance to staff to help with programing objectives. We are a working 

board that also provides assistance to staff during all programs, trips, activities and events.  

 

BLIFE takes advantage of free bus transportation services offered by the Harris County Transportation 

Department. Throughout the year staff is able to secure one to two Harris County buses per month for day 

trips within a 200-mile radius from Houston. The trips provide a change of scenery for the participants as 

well as provide an opportunity to learn about an area’s history, tourism and entertainment opportunities; 

to make new friends; and to enhance the overall lifestyle of each participant. 

 

In 2015, we had the opportunity to tour towns such as Victoria to see historic homes, and go to the 

Painted Churches of Schulenburg. We went up to Waco to see the Texas Ranger Hall of Fame Museum 

and Dr. Pepper Museum, where we all got free samples straight from the fountain. In San Antonio, we 

went to the Guinness Book of World Record Museum and we were also able to go shoe shopping after 

our tour of the SAS Shoe Factory. We have gone to several museums such as the H.P.D., H.F.D., Menil, 

Holocaust, Art Car, Texas Prison, H.E.A.R.T.S., Elisabet Ney, Harry Ranson, Blanton and LBJ.   We 

even got a tour of the Federal Reserve Bank, which who doesn’t like learning about money? Some of us 

even learned more about our family history at the Clayton Library. In Hempstead, we got to go to an 

orchard and pick our own fruit from the tree and then in Chappell Hill we were able to go out to Lavender 

Farm and relax. We have had a night out at Theater Under the Stars to see Cinderella and spent the day in 

Galveston where we had the opportunity to explore a WWII submarine. In honor of Veteran’s Day we 

went out to The National United States Armed Forces Museum and then went over to Baytown to meet 

the artist Ken Pridgeon who paints the portraits of the fallen soldiers, and owns the Potraits of a Warrior 

Memorial Art Gallery. We had a lot of fun going to St. Arnold’s brewery, Bernhardt Winery, and Railean 

Distillery. For Valentine’s we went on a Chocolate Tour, and for the holiday season we went to see the 

lights at Sugar Land’s Constellation Field and then the Magical Winter Lights at the Sam Houston Race 

Park.  

 

We have also had plenty of fun activities here at Bellaire such as celebrating different events like Elvis’s 

birthday, singing karaoke, Superbowl, Rodeo, St. Patrick’s Day, 4
th
 of July, Thanksgiving, had a 

Hawaiian Luau, and a Holiday Party. We had educational seminars on computers, nutrition, finances, and 

fire and fall prevention. In October, we also had the opportunity to celebrate Bellaire LIFE’s 30
th
 

Anniversary by having a black and white themed party with a Frank Sinatra impersonator.    

 

The LIFE board has been fortunate enough to work with Dr. Nauert the past few years and we are very 

excited and honored to start working with our new Mayor Andrew Freidberg.  
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2015 BLIFE Programming Participation 

 

 

Activity        # of Participants 

 

23 Bus day trips       603 

 

10 Educational Seminars        92 

 

12 Monthly Bingo games      250 

 

11 Monthly Men’s/Women’s Club Programs    201 

 

8 Games Day        61  

 

48 Monday Bridge       862 

 

29 Tuesday Bridge       136 

 

51 Wednesday Crafts and Conversation    238 

 

49 Friday Bridge       578  

 

12 Movies        279 

 

16 Special Events: 

 Luncheons, Bunco, Socials, etc.    420 

 

 

 

Totals 

269 activities                  3,720 participants 
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	Minutes Packet
	REGULAR SESSION
	A. Call to Order and Announcement of a Quorum - Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor.
	B. Inspirational Reading and/or Invocation - David R. Montague, Council Member.
	C. Pledges of Allegiance - David R. Montague, Council Member.

	I. TOWN HALL MEETING (MUNICIPAL FACILITIES PROJECT)
	A. Introduction - Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor.
	B. Summary of Procedure - Paul A. Hofmann, City Manager.
	C. Presentation:
	D. Public Comment.
	E. Adjourn.

	II. ANNUAL STATE OF THE CITY MEETING
	A. Call to Order and Announcement of a Quorum - Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor.
	B. Annual Board and Commission Reports:
	1. Boards and Commissions Governed by State Law
	a. 1724 : Board of Adjustment 2015 Annual Report
	i. Annual Report - 2015 - BOA

	b. 1725 : Building and Standards Commission 2015 Annual Report
	i. BSC Annual Report 2015-signed

	c. 1726 : Planning and Zoning Commission 2015 Annual Report
	i. 2015 Annual Report PZC


	2. Boards and Commissions Governed by City Charter, Ordinance or Resolution:
	a. 1727 : Cultural Arts Board 2015 Annual Report
	i. Bellaire Cultural Arts Board Annual Report 2015

	b. 1728 : Environmental and Sustainability Board 2015 Annual Report
	i. Annual Report - ESB 2015

	c. 1729 : LIFE Advisory Board 2015 Annual Report
	i. 2015 Annual Report - BLIFE

	d. 1730 : Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 2015 Annual Report
	i. 2015 Annual Report - PRAB



	C. Annual State of the City Address:
	D. Adjourn.

	III. REGULAR MEETING
	A. Call to Order and Announcement of a Quorum - Andrew S. Friedberg, Mayor.
	B. Personal/Audience Comments.
	C. New Business:
	1804 : Discussion regarding Municipal Facilities Project

	D. Community Interest Items from the Mayor and City Council.
	E. Adjourn.
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